
 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chair 

House Appropriations Committee 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515  

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member  

House Appropriations Committee 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515  

 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for Griffith Park Recreational Improvements Project in Fiscal Year 2025. The entity to 

receive funding for this project is the City of Los Angeles, Department of Recreation and Parks located at 221 N 

Figueroa St, 3rd Floor, Suite 350, Los Angeles, CA 90012. The funding would be used for construction and 

development. The project is seeking to repair and improve key locations in Griffith Park, one of the premier 

regional parks in Los Angeles County, a County of over 10 million people. The investments in these facilities 

will help improve the public’s access and enjoyment of these important facilities. The project has a Federal 

Nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by of 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(1) by creating and 

improving recreational opportunities. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Adam B. Schiff 

Member of Congress 
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